
From: Danny Varat <DannyVarat@scstatehouse.gov>
To: Lily CogdillLilyCogdill@scstatehouse.gov

Date: 8/10/2017 5:09:04 PM
Subject: Re: Lt. Governor Bryant

​Did you talk to him?


From: Lily Cogdill
 
Sent: Saturday, August 5, 2017 6:19 AM
 
To: Danny Varat
 
Subject: RE: Lt. Governor Bryant 
 
Will do.
 
Lily
From: Danny Varat 
 
Sent: Friday, August 4, 2017 2:09 PM
 
To: Lily Cogdill
 
Subject: Re: Lt. Governor Bryant
 
​Ok. Let me know after you talk to him on Monday

From: Lily Cogdill
 
Sent: Friday, August 4, 2017 11:09 AM
 
To: Danny Varat
 
Subject: FW: Lt. Governor Bryant 
 
Hey,
 
I just wanted to share this email chain with the Pastor of Oakdale Baptist Church in Rock Hill with you. Please advise.
 
Lily
 
From: Joey Deese [mailto:joeydeese@gmail.com] 
 
Sent: Friday, August 04, 2017 10:56 AM
 
To: Lily Cogdill <LilyCogdill@scstatehouse.gov>
 
Subject: Re: Lt. Governor Bryant
Lily,
 
Wow. I’m embarrassed. Can we schedule a meeting to talk Monday morning on phone. Can we please still look 
into this?

Sent from my iPhone

On Jul 26, 2017, at 3:12 PM, Joey Deese <joeydeese@gmail.com> wrote:

Ok. Just been running and we are getting away for a couple days for vacation. So want to stay off 
phone for my wife! I would like to talk with you though on Monday if that is ok.

On Jul 26, 2017 at 3:10 PM, <Lily Cogdill> wrote:

Oh no! I am sorry to hear that! We could always communicate via email if that helps. I am 
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attaching our Scheduling Form that you can fill out which covers all of the questions/logistics for 
the Lieutenant Governor to speak. If you have any questions or problems opening the attachment, 
feel free to contact me. I hope you get better soon! Lily -----Original Message----- From: Joey 
Deese [mailto:joeydeese@gmail.com] Sent: Wednesday, July 26, 2017 3:05 PM To: Lily Cogdill 
Subject: Re: Lt. Governor Bryant Hey Lily, I am very sorry about the delay again. We have a short 
week and I have some kind of allergy rash outbreak on my eye. We will be out of office rest of 
week. Please don’t count this against me. Not like this usually! Can we connect Monday. I 
promise! Sent from my iPhone > On Jul 21, 2017, at 9:02 AM, Lily Cogdill wrote: > > Monday 
will be great! I will look to hear from you then. > > Lily > > -----Original Message----- > From: 
Joey Deese [mailto:joeydeese@gmail.com] > Sent: Friday, July 21, 2017 8:46 AM > To: Lily 
Cogdill > Subject: Re: Lt. Governor Bryant > > Lily > > Can we talk Monday? > > Sent from my 
iPhone > >> On Jul 20, 2017, at 4:07 PM, Lily Cogdill wrote: >> >> Rev. Deese, >> >> Thank 
you for your reply. I look forward to hearing from you! >> >> Lily >> >> >> >> Lily Cogdill >> 
Director of Administration >> Office of Lieutenant Governor >> P.O. Box 142 >> Columbia, S.C. 
29201 >> Ph. 803.734.2079 >> lilycogdill@scstatehouse.gov >> >> >> >> -----Original Message-
---- >> From: Joey Deese [mailto:joeydeese@gmail.com] >> Sent: Thursday, July 20, 2017 10:11 
AM >> To: Mark Hendrick >> Cc: Lily Cogdill >> Subject: Re: Lt. Governor Bryant >> >> Hello 
Mark and Lily, >> >> I apologize for this email being late. Would love yo talk with you both 
about Lt. Gov. Bryant coming to Rock Hill! >> >> >>> On Jul 7, 2017, at 1:25 PM, Mark 
Hendrick wrote: >>> >>> Rev. Deese, >>> >>> Thank you for your willingness to have 
Lieutenant Governor Bryant come to visit Oakdale Baptist church in Rock Hill. I am carbon 
copying his scheduler Lily Cogdill in hopes that you all could discuss possible dates that might 
work for both of you as well as expectations. Please let me know what other questions I might be 
able to answer, and again, I appreciate your willingness to have him. >>> >>> -Mark Hendrick 
>>> (843) 455-3917 >>> >>> >> >> >
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